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Date:		May 3, 2016

To:	Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., CPRP, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	ACTION – Authorization to execute a Memorandum of Understanding between Milwaukee County Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture and the Friends of Boerner Botanical Gardens, Inc. 

POLICY 
The Director of the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is requesting authorization to execute a Memorandum of Understanding between DPRC and the Friends of Boerner Botanical Gardens, Inc. (FBBG).

BACKGROUND
FBBG is a private non-profit corporation organized under Wisconsin statutes chapter 181 with a tax exempt status under the Internal Revenue Code section 501(c)(3), whose mission is to provide a garden setting for learning that nurtures understanding, enjoyment and stewardship of our natural world, while nourishing and preserving Boerner Botanical Gardens (the Gardens) for future generations. FBBG was formed and has functioned for the purpose of soliciting, holding, managing, investing and expending funds and other gifts, grants and bequests exclusively for the benefit and support of the Gardens, and such of its educational, scientific and cultural programming as determined by its Board of Directors. The County and FBBG have had a mutually-beneficial partnership for over thirty years and FBBG has had a significant positive impact in the Gardens and the surrounding community.

This Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is the result of a June 2015 Audit Report which called for an updated MOU between the Parties and is intended to define the roles and responsibilities and provide guidance and parameters to the DPRC and FBBG in their respective work for the Gardens and in their relationship. The initial term of this MOU is three years with the option to extend for one consecutive three year period. The MOU provides for a maintenance fund of $15,000 a year for maintaining and enhancing the Gardens and a minimum of $5,000 per year for a Garden Fund for the operation and maintenance of the Gardens.   
       
RECOMMENDATION
The Parks Director recommends that DPRC be authorized to execute a Memorandum of Understanding between DPRC and the Friends of Boerner Botanical Gardens, Inc. and that the Office of the Comptroller and Department of Administrative Services are authorized to create a Boerner Botanical Gardens Trust Account to which the maintenance fund is to be deposited.


Prepared by: Megan Haeger, Contract and Project Manager 

Approved by:


							
John Dargle, Jr., CPRP, Director			

Attachment A: 	Memorandum of Understanding
Attachment B:	Map
		
copy: 	County Executive Chris Abele
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board 
Jason Haas, Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee
Marcella Nicholson, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee
Jeremy Lucas, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
Scott Manske, Comptroller, Office of the Comptroller
Alexis Gassenhuber, Financial Analyst, Office of the Comptroller
Allyson Smith, Committee Coordinator, Office of the County Clerk
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research & Policy Analyst, Office of the Comptroller
Ellen Hayward, President and CEO, FBBG 
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